 MINUTES FROM THE REGULAR BOARD MEETING OF THE
BARLOW WATER IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT
May 11, 2024
The Barlow Water Improvement District (BWID), an Oregon Corporation, organized pursuant to ORS Chapter 65; operating as a nonprofit water improvement district pursuant to ORS Chapter 554, holds this regular membership meeting at our office conference room located at 106A N Morrow Rd in Pine Hollow on this 11th day of May, 2024. 

Chairman Kim Schalt called the meeting to order at 9:03 am. Directors present: Steve Ferrell, James Birchfield, Melanie Birchfield, John Turner, Glenn Miller and Steve Gordon. Also in attendance were Barlow Water employees Laurie Barnes and Don Veenker. Also in attendance community resident, Carl Drain. 
Minutes from the BWID board meeting held on April 13, 2024 were reviewed. John Turner motioned to approve the minutes. Melanie Birchfield seconded the motion, which was approved by all board members present. Kim mentioned next meeting on June 8, 2024.
April 2024 financial reports were presented to the board. Steve G. read the financial report for April 2024. John Turner motioned for approval and Steve F. second to approve the financial reports. The financial reports are attached as a separate document to these minutes. 
April 2024 system reports were presented to the board. Don read the system report for April 2024. The system reports are attached as separate documents to these minutes. We discussed the demand charges, the credits and the change of date for changing wells from the first of the month to the 28th of the month. Laurie was able to get one demand charge credited of the three demand charges accessed when Don had to test all wells. Keenan at Wasco Electric said to change the dates when turning wells on from the first to the month to the 28th of the month as our billing goes from the 28th to the 28th of each month. We should receive a credit for the $238.18 from well #7. Laurie will keep the board updated. 
Laurie updated board regarding the ballots. Ballots were sent out May 7, 2024 to our customers with return date no later than of June 5, 2024. Ballots will be counted on June 6, 2024 with results shared at the Annual Board Meeting on June 8, 2024. Ballots counters are scheduled for counting on June 6, 2024. 

Laurie shared the email from the Covid Tax Relief ERC specialist, Alexis. She sent the email explaining the IRS in September 2023 placed a moratorium on processing funds on newly submitted claims through May 2024, possibly longer due to IRS having compliance issues. Laurie will check again in the coming months. 

Laurie shared an update from Barlow Waters accountants RAS Group, the 2022-2023 taxes were e-filed and accepted by the IRS for the fiscal year of June 2022 – June 2023. 
Golf cart repaired!! Don was able to get the correct part and had it installed.
The generator guys were out, along with the gas people and did the measurements for the new generator install. Barlow Water is using the front pad. The pad needs to be 10 feet out from the building. Don mentioned having a trailer for easy mobility. New generator will be out on the front pad. Still a work in progress. Don will keep board updated. 

Don reported on Frank Marquez’s property. Don said he ran pipe to the property. He wants to reconnect with 2-inch pipe, meter ¾ inch and has 2-inch pipe. The customer is complaining they are losing water pressure. Don will check the meter size and will be digging up the old meter. Will show customer the new meter. Customer wants 2-inch pipe and the expense will go to the customer. Work in progress. 
Steve G. mention an oil leak under grater that needed to be cleaned up. Possible DEQ issue in the April 13, 2024 board meeting and Don did investigate to find the sheen on the ground was from him washing the oil off with hot water. He will take care of it. 
Kim had a question- regarding changing the 4-inch pipe split to 8-inches (25-year plan) with a 4-inch pipe going one way up Barn Rd and 4 inch going up the other directions. Don said it is in the 25-year plan to upgrade the pipes in phases.
Steve G asked the funds to purchase supplies/material for the Barn Rd., Mike Rd., and Louisa Rd. project come from the back up checking. Eagle Point Project is complete. The next phase it to start at some time in the future, within a couple of years per Don. Steve mentioned the residence on Mike Rd. have to coordinate to be able to water their lawns due to poor pressure. 
Steve G talked about financials. Steve mentioned Barlow Water is feeling the increase cost of operation for employee costs, electric expenses, insurance expenses and over all higher expenses all the way around. However, Steve G did say 4-5 loads of gravel can be ordered for spring/summer of 2024. Letter will be sent out by June 5, 2024 for effective July 15, 2024. That will give customers over 30 days to adjust to change. Don is hoping to get the recycle gravel to help keep the potholes down. 
The board has decided to raise the water rates by $4 starting on July 15, 2024 billing. Laurie will compose the letter for the rate increase and get the board approval for printing. The letter will be sent separately to avoid confusion. 

John Turner had a question regarding if BWID was to be sued, would all board member be sued as well? Kim answered: No, BWID has insurance. BWID would be liable. 
Questions/Comments:
THE NEXT MEETING IS SCHEDULED FOR SATURDAY, May 11, 2024 at the Barlow Water Office at 9:00am. 
We, the directors of the BWID, do jointly and individually concur in the foregoing, and acknowledge that the foregoing occurred at this meeting held on May 11, 2024. Meeting adjourned at 9:40 AM
Reviewed and approved during the June 8, 2024 meeting. 

Motion to accept:  _________________________ 
Seconded by: ____________________________ 
Approved by: _______ Board Members Present 
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